
 

 

Volume 46  August 2018  Issue  8  

The Friendly Visitor  

St. Stephens Lutheran Church Newsletter  

Our mission is to embrace all children of God and joyfully proclaim Jesus 
Christ through celebration and faithful servanthood.  

Whatôs Inside 

Pastorôs Page   Page 2   Announcements/News        Page 6 -9, 12  

Spotlight     Page 3   Servants          Page 10   

Schedule     Page 4   Prayers          Page 11   

Birthdays/Anniversaries   Page 5  

tƘƻƴŜΥ уну-онн-онмм         CŀȄΥ уну-онн-уомм 
9-ƳŀƛƭΥ ǎǎŜƭŎŀϪȅŀƘƻƻΦŎƻƳ 
²ŜōǎƛǘŜΥ ǿǿǿΦǎǎŜƭŎŀΦŎƻƳ 
уΥлл ŀΦƳΦτ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 
фΥмр ŀΦƳΦτ{ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ  
млΥол ŀΦƳΦτ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 

bǳǊǎŜǊȅ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜΦ 
 

tŀǎǘƻǊΥ   ¢ƘŜ wŜǾΦ DǊŜƎ .Ǌƻǿƴ 
!ŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǝǾŜ !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘΥ  .ŀǊōŀǊŀ DƛƭōŜǊǘ  
/ƘƻƛǊ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊΥ .ǊŜƴǘ ¢ŀƭƭŜȅ 
hǊƎŀƴƛǎǘΥ aŀǊŎ [ƻƴƎƭƻƛǎ 
{ŜȄǘƻƴΥ .ƻōōȅ 9ƭƳƻǊŜ 
/ƻǳƴŎƛƭ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΥ ¢ƛũŀƴƛ .ƻƭƛŎƪ 
/ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ±ƛŎŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΥ [ƛƴŘŀ .ŀƪŜǊ  
/ƻǳƴŎƛƭ {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΥ YƛƳ wŀƳǎŜȅ 
¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΥ .ǊŜƴŘŀ 5ǳƴŎŀƴ 



 

 

P a g e  2  

Dear Friends in Christ, 

 

 I cannot believe that the summer is almost over! But thereôs still plenty of summer ministry left 
before us. I hope that you have found some time over the summer to relax, recharge, and to get ready 
for another program year of ministry beginning in the fall.  

 I mentioned in my sermon on July 22
nd
 that we were seeing a declining trend in giving toward the 

general fund of the church. We really need to try and work our way out of the hole that weôre digging this 
year. I realize that there are other needs that rise to the surface like the National Youth Gathering, 
Columbaria, and the Capital Improvement Fund, but none of those things work at all if weôre not making 
our regular budget. Those things are important, but not essential in the way that the general fund is.  

 A study completed by the ELCA found that Lutherans on average gave 2.4% of their income to 
the church. Last yearôs undesignated giving was just over $266k. If we assumed that we were giving 
according to the national average of 2.4% and we made just a 1% increase, our giving would be just 
over $377k, giving us a $60k surplus for the year. Think about what we could do with abundance like 
that!  

 Rather than thinking that the churchôs finance issue is something you have to solve on your own, 
just think about what you can do to make a difference. Think about the ways that this congregationôs 
ministries have blessed you and those you love and respond in the way you feel called. We could 
seriously change the way we approach ministry if we all gave just 1% more. Pray about it and see how 
you feel God calling you to give of the abundance that he has given to you. 

 Even though our financial picture may feel like a hindrance to the ministry weôre doing, we also 
need to look at all the wonderful things that are happening because of Godôs blessings. Our new 
partnership with Centro Latino is a beautiful expression of the diversity of Godôs kingdom. Our facility is 
open and used at least 5 days a week from an outside group in the community, reflecting Godôs radical 
hospitality. We sent 6 youth and 2 adults to the National Youth Gathering this year, VBS is happening 
the week youôll receive this letter, and Godôs Work. Our Hands. Sunday is right around the corner. 
Thereôs some really incredible things happening here and I look forward to those things continuing well 
into the future! 

 God is faithful, my friends. And God is calling us to be faithful to the call to live out our faithðat 
home, at work, at school, at play, and at church. May we together find faithful ways to respond. 

 

 

May peace be the journey, 

 

 

Pastor Greg + 

    



 

 

 

 

Kim Frankel  

 

 

  

 

I am a volunteer and board member at the Patrick Beaver Learning Resource Center.  (A 
long name and not to be confused with the Patrick Beaver Library).  

The PBLRC promotes literacy for struggling readers and is a resource for teachers, parents 
and students.   

 

I specifically help by being an Augustine Literacy Project tutor.  ALP tutors work with children 
who are at least one grade level behind in their reading and qualify for free lunch.   

Prior to tutoring, volunteers participate in a one week training program and are given 
materials, lesson plans, etc. that you will need to work with your student.   

 

Tutors usually meet with their student for 45 minutes during the school day 2-3 times per 
week.  I have worked with the same student for three years and while she is still behind in 
her reading, she has made huge improvements in her skills and self esteem.   

 

This experience has been very rewarding for me and there are so many children that would 
benefit from this service.  There will be training sessions for more tutors late this summer 
and I would be glad to talk to anyone who might be interested. 
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Dear St. Stephens Family,  

Deborah & I would like to thank you for your expressions of sympathy at my 

mothers death in May. Your cards and phone calls helped bring peace and 

comfort to us during a difficult time.  

We would like to also thank you for your many prayers and concerns during 

our grandson, Jackstonõs surgery and recovery. His recovery has truly been a 

miracle only made possible by God.  

Your thoughtfulness and kindness have been a blessing to our family. We are 

so grateful to have the support of such a wonderful church family.  

Godõs Love and Blessingõs,  

Barry & Deborah Sullivan  

>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>

VBS is going on July 29 -Aug 2 from 6 -8 pm at St Lukeõs. 

On July 29th there will be a Hot Dog Supper Kickoff at 5 pm with activities 

beginning at 6. On Thursday, the last evening there will be a short program 

by the children and ice cream for everyone!! 

>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday, September 9th  

 

If you would like a beautiful gold T Shirt to wear that day while working on a 

project and missed getting one last year, let the office know by August 12th.  

$10 each.  

 

There will be 4 projects going on as well as the 2:00 singing and ice cream 

social at Trinity Village. Watch for sign up sheets!  



 

 

 

Project Help  

Reminder about our new project here at the church. 

Sponsored by the Sarah Circle and Social Ministry we will 

collect items from now until December.  

Our distribution date will be Saturday, December 2nd.  

Collection will start with toys in July and August.  

September and October will be coats, gloves, hats and 

blankets.  

These items and toys can be VERY gently used.  

November will be food to pack a meal in a box for each 

family. You may drop donations off at the office anytime.  

We will need lots of donations and volunteers the day of 

the event.  

Any questions see Carol Talley  
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